
 

Nelson College News 

Ngņ mihi nui Friday, 11 September 2020 

L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƛƴŘǎ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƘņƴŀǳ ǿŜƭƭΦ  aŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ς students, staff, parents ς are 
talking about how tired they feel.  Unsurprising given the year so far.   
I/we ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ǘƻǳƎƘ Ƨƻō 
ordinarily.  More so in the midst of a pandemic. 

Teacher Only Day 
Last Thursday we held a Teacher Only day.  This was an excellent opportunity for staff and 
I to discuss the direction of the college, as well as listen to Andy Hargreaves via ZOOM 
from Ottawa, Canada.  Andy is one of the leading world educationalists and spoke with 
staff about student wellbeing, staff wellbeing and collaboration. 

¢Ƙƛǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ LΩƳ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛth the Board of Trustees to discuss our vision and strategic 
Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƳǳŎƘ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ  LΩƳ 
confident and look forward to the challenge. 

NCEA 
²ƛǘƘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΣ LΩƳ Ƴƛƴdful of how well (or not in some 
ŎŀǎŜǎύ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ b/9! ŀƴŘΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ 
their wellbeing. 

Ideally, students should have a clear idea of how many credits they already have towards 
NCEA, and how many more they need to achieve.  Many students will (should) now be 
busy with internal assessments which count towards their NCEA qualification. 
Questions you can ask include: 

¶ how many credits have you achieved so far? 

¶ how many more credits do you need to achieve NCEA this year? 

¶ ǿƘŜǊŜ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎΣ ƛΦŜΦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘΚ 

¶ do you know when the assessments are and what you need to do to achieve? 

¶ how can I help? 
 

Remember that in 2020, the government has changed NCEA requirements.   
At Level 1, ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƎŜǘ м ŜȄǘǊŀ ΨƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴΩ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ р ǘƘŜȅ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ 
themselves ς ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀ ƳŀȄƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ мл ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎΦ  {ƻ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŀƛƳƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ тл ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ 
Level 1.  Level 1 students also need 46 (not 50) credits at merit or excellence to gain an overall endorsement. 

!ǘ [ŜǾŜƭǎ н ŀƴŘ оΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƎŜǘ м ŜȄǘǊŀ ΨƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴΩ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ р ǘƘŜȅ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ς up to a maximum of 8 credits.  
{ƻ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŀƛƳƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ рн ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎ όҌ нл ŎŀǊǊȅ-over credits) to achieve NCEA.  They also need 46 credits at merit or excellence to 
gain an overall endorsement. 

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǇƻǊǘŀƭ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ Ƙƛǎ 5Ŝŀƴ ŦƻǊ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀnce. 

Wellbeing 
LΩƳ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭ ǘƘŀǘΣ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƻǊǊƛŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  LΩƳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻ 
many remain involved in their sports, arts and other hobbies to keep a healthy life balance. We have people at school who 
ŀǊŜ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴ Χ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴΩǎ 5Ŝŀn, one of our Guidance Counsellors, Careers staff, or a 
5ŜǇǳǘȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀŘǾƛŎŜΦ  tƘƻƴŜ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǳƴǎǳǊŜ ǿƘƻ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƻǊ Ƙƻǿ 
to contact them. 

We want to see our young men succeed academically, in sports and arts, and as great all-ǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƳŜƴΦ  ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
do that. 

bƎņ ƳŀƴŀŀƪƛǘŀƴƎŀ, 

 
Richard Dykes 
Headmaster 

 

Upcoming Events: 
 

September 

22 Y13 NZ Election 
Information Evening 

24 Senior Reports available 

25 Last Day Term 3 

29 Sept ς 1 Oct Quad Rugby 
Tournament 

October 

12 Start Term 4 

16 Diversity Day 

16 Pink Shirt Mufti Day 

17 NGC Senior Ball 

21 Prefects Assembly 

22 NGC Junior Dance 

23 Mufti Day 

24 Nelson College Y12 Ball 

26 Labour Day (school closed) 

29 Nelson College Charity 
Auction 

31 Nelson College Y13 Ball 

Full Calendar 
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Sports Office Snippets 

It was Winter Tournament Week last week, and we had a small number of teams still able to compete, but sadly 

due to COVID-19 many events were cancelled. Thank you to all the coaches, managers and helpers who made 

these trips possible. 

Locally, three events that were postponed from earlier in the year were played ς TSS Indoor Cricket, TSS 

Badminton and TSS Table Tennis. Well done to our teams who competed in these events. 

HOCKEY ς SOUTH ISLAND PREMIERSHIP TOURNAMENT CHRISTCHURCH 

Our 1st XI were fortunate enough to be included in this tournament, which was made up of the top 12 South 

Island school teams. We knew it would be tough, and it was, but was also a great experience for our players. The 

first day of tournament consisted of two tough games against Timaru Boys High School and St Bedes College, both 

of which ended in defeat for us. The next game was against Cashmere High School where we dominated the 

ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ŦǊŜŜȊƛƴƎ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǘǘƭŜ ŦƻǊ 

a 1 all draw. The final 2 games of pool play both ended in close loses but the team competed well in both, only 

narrowly losing to Christchurch Boys High School and John McGlashan College. These results ranked us 5th in the 

pool meaning we would cross over against St Andrews College in the final game of the tournament. Overall we 

placed 10th in the South Island after losing this final match. This was a great result from a very young 1st XI. We 

finished one place higher than we were ranked and having come into the tournament as underdogs we were 

thrilled with the performances against some of the top schools in the country.  

TSS INDOOR CRICKET 

Nelson College did extremely well in this tournament.  Mr Glazier was able to enter three teams in the 

tournament which gave Nelson College not only the opportunity to play other schools, but to play amongst 

themselves creating a positive internal competition.  Nelson College A played well in all four games, beating 

Motueka in the final and taking top position in the tournament.  Nelson College also took 3rd and 4th placings to 

achieve to a high standard over the competition.  Well done.   

RUGBY - 2ND XV SOUTHERN TOUR 

This is often a neglected group, but this year our 2nd XV had an extensive mid-week programme. During 

Tournament week they travelled down to Timaru and Christchurch for a couple of matches.  

In Timaru we played a very well drilled Timaru Boys High School 2nd XV in miserable cold and wet conditions. 
Although we battled away, Timaru were too good on the day and inflicted the first defeat of the season on us. 

The 2nd XV then made amends with a comfortable 51-21 win over Cashmere High Schools 1st XV.  The weather 

ǿŀǎ ƳƻǊŜ άbŜƭǎƻƴ ƭƛƪŜέ which our boys clearly enjoyed as they romped in for nine tries. 

Grant Billcliff has done a great job coaching this team all season, ably assisted by Tony Anderson, while Heledd 
Restall was a very efficient manager. 
 

mailto:excellence@nelsoncollege.school.nz
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U14 HURRICANES RUGBY FESTIVAL 2020 
On Sunday 30 August, twenty two U14 rugby players, 
accompanied by two coaches, Nick Bingle and Chris Roden, and 
two staff managers, Fred Kramer and Nick Withers, left Nelson 
for the 2020 Hurricanes Rugby Festival. The festival is organised 
by College Sport Wellington to enhance the skills of our U14 
rugby players. Students from Nelson College experienced playing 
rugby against teams from the Wellington region, East Coast and 
Fielding. The Nelson College team was the only representative of 
the South Island. 
 
Day 1 saw Nelson College play St Pats Silverstream. Nelson 

College dominated the match with some excellent attacking runs 

from Mike Morrison, Teina Thompson and Saumaki Saumaki. The 

team built confidence over the game and they came away with a 

resounding 33-12 win. 

Day 2 saw the wind, rain and Wellington College U14. This team 

was a lot bigger than our boys but again superior strategies and 

resilience from all players saw the team gain a substantial win 

25-0. There were barnstorming runs from Josh Quedly and Eli 

Aukaolau, which wore down the defence and resulted in a great 

try to Eli. Every member of the team was proud of the feat and 

laid down the challenge to the 1st XV to repeat this during Quad. 

This meant that Nelson College was one of only three unbeaten 

teams left in the tournament. Day 3 saw us drawn against 

Rongatai College, who had a very big forward pack as well as 

some talented backs. The Nelson College players were looking 

forward to the game as a real test of their team. From the first 

whistle the team took the game to Ronagtai and defended 

tenaciously. Our loose forwards worked tirelessly at the 

breakdown. Nelson College gained an early lead and never 

surrendered this until the final whistle, winning the encounter 

26-12.  

So, three wins from three games, an excellent record that every member of the team can be proud of. The entire 

team wanted to stay and play St Pats town, the other unbeaten side, to see who was best, such was their 

enthusiasm. 

Thanks to the coaches for all the coaching and strategic advice that certainly laid the platform for the team to do 

so well.  Thanks also to the Brentwood Hotel. We were the first team to stay there since May and they were great 

at making us feel at home and feeding us. The Team would like to thank the parents and supporters who made 

the journey up to Wellington and to 5ŀǾƛŘ CŀΩŀǘŀŦŀΣ Sport & Project Manager from College Sport Wellington for 

organising the festival.      

Photos of the tournament can be viewed and purchased from the following website:  
https://photowellington.photoshelter.com/gallery-list 

 

U18 RUGBY 

Our U18 Rugby team will play in the grade final against Motueka High School 

tomorrow, Saturday 12th September at 2.00pm in Motueka. Good luck boys. 

mailto:excellence@nelsoncollege.school.nz
https://photowellington.photoshelter.com/gallery-list
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NELSON TASMAN TABLE TENNIS CHAMPIONSHIPS 

During Winter Tournament Week, nine boys representing four different countries converged on Saxton Stadium 

for the Nelson-Tasman table tennis championships.   

It was a cold morning inside the table tennis hall, but the boys soon warmed up for competition.   

Playing in teams of three in revolving matches, each team played singles and doubles matches before moving on 

to the next stage of the competition.  The boys greeted every match and every opponent with respect and a smile 

on their faces.  There was a lot of laughter and friendly banter in and around the plink plink plinking of table 

tennis balls.  At lunch we switched to a much larger ball and court, playing full court basketball before returning 

to our final rounds of smaller scale matches.   

²Ŝ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǎŜŎƻƴŘΣ ŦƻǳǊǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǾŜƴǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ƻƴŜ ǿŀȅ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŀǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ 

enjoying being with friends was the order of the day. 

Thanks to the boys for a great day. 

Tongan Language Week 

aņƭǁ ǘŀǳ ƳŀΩǳ Ŝ ƘƻΩŀǘŀ ƴƛΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ ¢ƻƴƎŀƴ [ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀŦŦΣ !Ǉƛ CƛƭƛŀƛΣ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 

encouraging everyone to use a few phases. ¢ƻƴƎŀ [ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ²ŜŜƪ κ ¦ƛƪŜ YņǘƻŀƴƎŀΩƛ Ψƻ Ŝ ƭŜŀ Ŧŀƪŀ-Tonga gives 

students of all ethnicities the chance to learn some basic lea faka-Tonga, and gives students who speak lea faka-

Tonga the chance to be experts in the classroom. 

!ƴƴŜǘǘŜΩǎ {Ŝŀǘ 

Nelson College has placed a memorial seat for Annette Taylor on the College 

grounds. Annette was Assistant Principal from 2009, as well as Director of 

both Boarding and International Students. After a long battle with cancer, 

Annette passed away in September 2017. Prior to working at Nelson College, 

Annette was Deputy Principal at Nelson College for Girls. 

!ƴƴŜǘǘŜΩǎ {Ŝŀǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻƴ-site residence where she lived, below a 

majestic Redwood and with views across the front field (Annette was a huge 

rugby supporter) and out across the bay. 

CƻǊƳŜǊ IŜŀŘƳŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊȅ hϥ{ƘŜŀ ǎŀƛŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ 

had a "profound impact on the school and was involved in many areas of 

school life. Her commitment to the welfare of boys was outstanding and she 

has had a hugely positive influence on the development of the young men 

who have passed through these halls." 

 

Media Studies 

Our Y11 Media Studies class recently had a visit 

from NMIT Creative Industries tutor, Klaasz 

Breukel. Klaasz works for a wide range of local and 

overseas clients as a Graphic Designer and Video 

Performance Artist, alongside teaching at NMIT.  

Klaasz taught the class how to use projection 

mapping software. This software and technique 

turns shapes into display surfaces for video projection.  

This was an inspiring session and the students enjoyed seeing how this software works.  

mailto:excellence@nelsoncollege.school.nz
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BoardersΩ Mask-Making Night 

This term our boarders have been busy making reusable face masks for use on public transport now in Level 2, 

and for any potential future COVID level restrictions. Boys were asked which colours they would like to use for 

material, and despite black being the initial overwhelmingly popular choice, when it came to the sewing, some 

boys ventured out into more colour. Sandra Cahill, our boarding administrator, organised for three other 

members of her sewing club to bring their sewing machines to Rutherford House last Tuesday evening and the 

boys got busy. 

Two hours later, over 60 of our boarders had made themselves a mask ς learning the skills of cutting to a pattern, 

pinning, sewing with a machine and ironing in the process. Well done boys! And thank you to Sandra and her 

sewing experts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BoardersΩ Pyramids! 

Nelson College Boarding traditionally performs the pyramids for parents at a concert on the evening of Winter 

Boarding Catch Up, but this year, as with so many functions, COVID has prevented this from happening.  

.ƻŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇȅǊŀƳƛŘǎΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ 

our boarders have. Rehearsals have taken place in the school hall in the evenings and our resident filmmaker 

Kane Hames has been busy filming segments to include in the finished product. 

The pyramids have been a school tradition since early last century, when all boys performed them on the front 

field as part of sporting events. Boxing and cadets were also part of everyday life for boarders at this time. Now, 

the boys perform a 

selection of pyramid 

formations that all build 

ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ΨǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ 

ŎƘǳǘŜΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƭƭ 

credit must go to Fergus 

Monk (Y13) for his 

patient and calm 

organisation of the boys 

during rehearsals. 
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Careers Hub 
 
Contact: Careers Advisor - Vikki Heays:    Email:   vh@nelsoncollege.school.nz 
 

Trades Spotlight on: Signmaking 

Signmaking is one of the most creative, diverse and colourful of all trades.  It 

encompasses:  

Design:            the style, layout, look & feel of the sign. 
Manufacture:  making and assembling the sign 
Application:  applying the design to a surface (the LOR Air NZ plane) 
Installation:     installing the sign 
Illumination:  using lighting and electrical techniques for illuminated signs  
                           
So, if you have a strong eye for detail, are confident wth IT, computers & technology and you enjoy the creative 
design process, signmaking could be for you.  
For more information: https://nzsda.org.nz/industry-updates/training-apprenticeship/ 

Our young men taking their place in the world 

Our key role in the Careers Department is to support our young men to explore and find options that enable them 

to take their place in the world. Check out some of our (young) Old Boys who have recently graduated from the 

Armed Forces and are proudly serving their community and country in their roles. 

Ordinary Electronics Technician Nicholas Lowe ς bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ bŀǾȅΩǎ .ŀǎƛŎ /ƻƳƳƻƴ 

Training.  He will be going on to complete further academic training at University in 2021 as an Electronics 

Technician for the Navy.  Once completed he will be skilled in the maintenance and repair of advanced weapons, 

communications, and sensor systems onboard Naval ships.  

Private Reece Breen-Rickerby ς Reece has recently graduated as an Infantry soldier.  Gaining skills in teamwork, 

navigation, weapon handling, fieldcraft, and marksmanship. In his infantry role he will continue to receive 

personal and professional development around leadership training. Reece enjoys the physical aspect of soldiering 

and is looking forward to the new challenges that lie ahead. 

Private Antonnio Rodrigues recently graduated from the Army as a Combat Driver.  He is skilled in the operation 

and care of all general service vehicles. Antonnio recently returned to Nelson College to share his experiences and 

knowledge with potential Defence Forces recruits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Careers Events coming up:  

University Course Planning Sessions (Covid permitting) 

* Monday 14th September 12.30 ς 1.30 pm Lincoln * Monday 21st September 1.30 ς 3.15 pm Victoria 
* Monday 14th September 1.30 ς 3.15 pm UC * Thursday 24th September 9.30 ς 11.30 am Otago 
*  Friday 18th September 10.00 ς 12 noon Horticulture   
    NZ Liaison Visit 

* Friday 25th September 9.30 ς 11.00 am Massey (via  zoom) 

mailto:excellence@nelsoncollege.school.nz
mailto:vh@nelsoncollege.school.nz
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Spring Extravaganza 

The Nelson College music department is working hard towards its Spring 

Extravaganza concert at Nelson Cathedral. A wide variety of ensembles, 

showcasing the diversity of music the students here have been engaging 

in, will be performing, ranging from the school choir, concert band, jazz 

band and string trio. The College is also excited to welcome the Nelson 

College for Girls string orchestra to 

perform with us for the first time. 

This will surely be an event not to be 

missed! Everyone welcome! 

Monday 21 September, 6.00 ς 8.00 pm  

Free entry (donations are welcome and will go to the Cathedral) 

Parking available at the Cathedral 

Maths Challenge! 

Each newsletter, our Maths Dept sets a challenge: 
In a local hockey tournament, Nelson College team won both of their games scoring 
a total of 3 goals with 1 against. Nayland College won 1 game and lost 1 game with 
4 goals for and against. Waimea College scored 2 goals with 4 against. What was the 
score in each game? 
 

!ƴǎǿŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΧ 

 

Days Track 

Days Track is a walkway from Rocks Road, up and over the Port Hills, to Toi Toi Street. Members of the public 

have contacted the College with concerns about our students cycling Days Track at speed. Days Track is for 

pedestrians only, and is shared with some driveways, with limited visibility. Students cycling Days Track are 

putting themselves at risk, as well as causing danger for pedestrians. If your son cycles on Days Track, please ask 

him to use the roads instead. We really need to avoid any accidents to cyclists, pedestrians, and motorists. 

Prep Cross Country & the Mitre 10 Cup! 
A challenging course was set for the Prep Cross Country 

event around the college grounds, woodlands and 

playing fields. Great participation and personal 

achievements from the students. 

The Y7 Class had a special visit from the Mitre 10 Rugby 

Cup, won by the Tasman Mako in 2019. It caused quite a 

stir, especially when they realised how heavy it is! Takes 

two to lift...unless of course, youΩre a strong rugby player! 

Waimea Scholarship 2020 
Did you go to Brightwater Primary School? Need some $$ to help with your studies, sports or cultural pursuits? 
The Waimea Scholarship is open to anyone who went to Brightwater Primary School, and who is aged between 12 
and 30 yrs. It's all thanks to Laura Hollis Hill, a lifelong educator and passionate contributor to the Richmond and 
Brightwater Communities. You can get more information and application forms by emailing 
office@brightwater.school.nz  
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